
 

 

Michael Robert Beswick was born in 1924 the 

son of  Wilfrid and Ethel Beswick. 

By the 1930s the family were living at  

Lightwood, Greenway on The Dairyfields in 

Trentham. 

Michael attended school at Eversleigh House, 

Basford and then Newcastle High School, after 

which he became an apprentice civil engineer 

at local firm Messrs. John Mowlem Ltd.  

Outside school and work he was a keen golfer 

and enjoyed many rounds on Trentham Park 

golf  club. 

Michael enlisted on 7th January 1943, aged 19, 

at Clitheroe and joined the Royal Engineers with 

Army number 14504292.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

D Day Action 

Lance Corporal Beswick 

was part of  the 26 Assault 

Squadron, as they 

embarked in the Solent for 

Operation Overlord.  

On D-Day, 6th June 1944, 

they landed on Juno beach 

in Normandy at 8 a.m. Their 

role as breaching teams 

was to clear the way 

through the dunes, by 

checking for mines and 

making a track across the 

soft ground, using the 

fascines they carried on the 

AVREs (Armoured Vehicle 

Royal Engineers). This was to 

enable the armoured tanks 

to make progress after they 

landed on the beaches.  

Michael Robert Beswick 1924 - 1944 

Fascine -  brushwood bundles 

AVREs - Armoured vehicles designed to keep engineers safe  

as they undertook frontline battlefield operations 



 

 

Fatal Wounds 

Although Michael survived D Day operations, the army’s progress was 

slow and met fierce German resistance and Michael was wounded on the 

battlefield in Normandy on 16th June. His casualty card states that he was 

unconscious and had a compound fracture of  his elbow.   

He was transferred to the Royal South Hants Hospital in Southampton, 

where he was placed on the dangerously ill list on 22nd June.  

He died a week later on 29th June, nine days after his 20th birthday.  

Funeral  

This was held at Carmountside  

Crematorium in Stoke on Trent and the  

service was taken by the Rev. A.E. Grimes  

Vicar of  Trentham Parish church.  

He is remembered there and also on the  

war memorial at Trentham. 



 

 

British Legion Standard  

On Sunday 20th June 1948, Michael’s 

parents, Wilfrid and Ethel Beswick 

presented a standard to the local branch of  

the British Legion in memory of  the local 

men who had lost their lives in the war. 

In a letter to The Sentinel Mr Beswick wrote 

that the ceremony of  dedication at the 

Parish Church would  “live in the memory of  

those who were present, for all time.” 

Michael's two brothers: Pilot Officer W T 

Beswick, who served with the RAF in 

Canada and Staff-Sergeant Derrick 

Beswick of  R.E.M.E. both survived the war.  

Memorial at 
Carmountside Crematorium 
Stoke on Trent 

 


